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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
PLANNING AND EVALUATION COMMITTEE

SUNCOAST HOSPICE, CLEARWATER
THURSDAY, October 9, 2014
9:30 A.M. - 11:00 A.M.


MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Planning and Evaluation Committee was called to order by Jim Roth, Chair at 9:36 a.m.  

	ATTENDANCE
	Members Present: Keith Boyd, Martin Clemmons, Jr., Barb Green, Kirsty Gutierrez, Marilyn Merida, Vicky Oliver, Jim Roth, Kristen Whitesell, JaDawn Wright
Members Absent: Ginny Boucher, Joe Parramore
Guests Present: 
Grantee Staff Present: Dorinda Seth
Lead Agency Staff Present: Floyd Egner, Demarcus Holden, Shelley Taylor-Donahue
Health Councils Staff Present: Lisa Nugent, Ashley Richards


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	Marty will be giving the Care Council report in Joe’s absence. Jadawn Wright was added as a voting member of the committee.

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for September 11, 2014 were approved (M: Oliver, S: Merida) with no changes.  

	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Marty Clemmons gave the Care Council report for the Care Council meeting held on October 1 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. 
Aubrey Arnold reported that the Request For Applications (RFA) process has wrapped up. Funding recommendations will go to the Board of County Commissioners at an upcoming meeting. Providers have been notified as to the status of their applications. One appeal was filed and investigated; the outcome did not change.  Oral Health – Hillsborough was not bid on so that allocation will go back to RPARC in October. 

The Part A grant application was submitted on September 17th. This year the Grantee’s office is asking for a 5% increase, which would make the award amount approximately $10.4 million. Aubrey thanked the grant writing and grant review teams for all their hard work. 

A statewide meeting of Ryan White representatives and ADAP will be held October 9-10th in Tampa. The meeting is anticipated to continue coordination for Parts A and B and wrap around with ADAP and Affordable Care Act plans. 

Aubrey reported that the grantee met all conditions of the grant award and will be asking for $130,341 in carry-over funds. 

As a follow up to the 2013 site visit from HRSA, the grantee is putting together a stakeholder survey to identify any barriers to recruitment of new providers and the RFA process.  

Members asked questions about the ADAP meeting and the use of carry-over funds to improve CAREWare.
Demarcus Holden discussed the contract extensions approved by RPARC in September. They are planning to extend contracts with providers to be in line with the RW fiscal year. 

Shelley Taylor-Donahue discussed the recent HIV/AIDS Program Coordinator (HAPC) meeting in Tallahassee.  Statewide, Part B has asked for supplemental and emergency relief funds in addition to a carry-over request. The State normally spends these funds on ADAP. 

ADAP is hosting regular conference calls to manage ACA plans and enrollment. A timetable is TBD. A new ADAP database is expected with the state putting the request out to bid. 

Lisa Nugent announced all committees will be working on their work plans, discussing meeting day/time, and electing committee chairs and co-chairs (as needed). Information will be updated and provided at the next Care Council meeting. 

Lisa reminded the committee that she and Ashley can be reached with questions or concerns

Membership Committee presented two new motions for two new voting members as well as one motion to make a revision to the bylaws. 
RPARC presented a motion for Part B contract extensions. The motion to reallocate ~$212K passed by acclamation. 

WICY&F announced that they will be holding their annual November event on November 18th 2014. 

	REVIEW OF 2014-2015 COMMITTEE WORK PLAN
	The committee reviewed the newly revised 2014-2015 P&E work plan. No additional changes were made to the work plan but it was decided that some components on the work plan will be reviewed on a more regular basis. These components specifically include the comprehensive plan and the minimum standards of care. The committee has opted to review these components specifically on at least a quarterly basis. This will begin in early 2015.


	AFFORDABLE CARE ACT UPDATE


	ADAP manual writing team has been put together and is working on writing the new ADAP manual. 

HRSA has been sending case managers and case management agencies trainings and refresher courses.

Many agencies are now training all staff instead of just specified staff to handle Marketplace enrollments. This is in anticipation of the extra workload brought about by the upcoming ADAP transition.
New plans have not been released at this point and have not been reviewed to determine which plans would be most appropriate to satisfy client needs. 
Any issues with plan formularies will not be evident until plan details are released on November 1.

	COMMUNITY INPUT/ ANNOUNCE-MENTS
	Oct 30 9pm – 12am at the Ybor Youth Clinic, there will be a HalloSCREEN Event for the youth. HIV screening will be available along with other fun activities.
Dec 1 is World AIDS Day. Several local agencies are finalizing the plans for their events

	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 10:13 a.m.
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